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Ministry of Forests BC Wildfire Service Mailing Address: 

PO BOX 9502, STN PROV GOVT 
Victoria, BC V8W 9C1 

Tel: 250 876-6944 

 

 
Reference: 281219 

March 13, 2025 

VIA EMAIL: hilary.erasmus@rdffg.bc.ca 

Lara Beckett, Chair 
Regional District of Fraser-Fort George 
155 George Street 
Prince George, British Columbia 
V2L 1P8 

Dear Lara Beckett: 

Thank you for your letter of February 20, 2025, to Honourable Ravi Parmar, Minister of 
Forests, regarding Cooperative Community Wildfire Response (CCWR). I have been asked to 
respond. 

The main goals of the CCWR model are to: 

• Understand and support the development of Indigenous and rural non-
Indigenous community wildfire preparedness and response capacity. 

• Develop pathways, building on what already exists, for both Indigenous and 
rural, non-Indigenous community wildfire response, in cooperation with the BC 
Wildfire Service (BCWS). 

• Acknowledge and highlight local and traditional knowledge and experience in 
fire management. 

• Improve engagement and cooperation between communities and the BC 
Wildfire Service and local authorities. 

The Regional District Cooperative Community Wildfire Response Organization is one 
avenue for community participation in wildfire preparedness and response but is not the 
only pathway for participation.  

At a high level BCWS has been involved in working with community-based resources for 
years, re: deploying local citizens as emergency fire fighters etc., and our regional offices 
generally know who these people are. For the most part, and at its simplest level, the CCWR 
model is one that provides funding to support activities in communities to enhance training, 
build wildfire activity awareness, for relationship building and, a vehicle help to organize 
resources and improve effectiveness of community response. 

We recognize there are changes to the funding aspect of the community response model that 
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affect local governments. Our main priority is to enhance community resilience across 
British Columbia. 

This is an iterative process, and to this end, I would value the opportunity to get your 
perspective on CCWR and its intent. To facilitate a meaningful conversation, if there is 
interest on your end, we would like to set up a meeting with the Regional District of Fraser-
Fort George (RDFFG) to discuss barriers and gaps, as well as opportunities within the 
Regional District Cooperative Community Wildfire Response Organization program. 
While the funding model is a joint program with the Union of BC Municipalities and there 
may be limitations to change for this current intake, activation and management of response 
groups within the RDFFG can be discussed. 

Please let me know if you would like to meet and I can start to arrange a preseason meeting 
to address the concerns you have highlighted. 

Sincerely, 

David Greer 
Executive Director  
BC Wildfire Service 

pc: Honourable Ravi Parmar, Minister of Forests 

 
 








